
 

 

Flower Mound High School Swim and Dive Booster Club 

 

WAC 

December 3, 2024 

Members Present:  Bob Kruzel, Katie Jones, Karen Spencer, Megan Perkins, Sherry McGuire, Tessa Toriz 

Coaches Present: Tony Arbogast, Head Coach 

Call meeting to Order/Welcome – Bob Kruzel 6:19 

Bob welcomed everyone and handed out the agenda for the meeting. 
 
Discussed during the meeting: 
 

Review minutes from the November 6th meeting 
 
- Bob reviewed the minutes from the November 6th meeting 

 
Coach’s report 
- Dual meet in Frisco next week. 3 athletes per event and 2 relays. This meet will be a different format based on 

NISCA points.  Teams are broken into Divisions. Coach Arborgast will share meet info regarding our division and 
start time– we will likely swim in the morning but this will be confirmed. This is a USA swimming meet.  They 
request 2 timers from each team. Meet fees are  $30 per athlete capped at $350 dollars for each team (Boys and 
Girls). Meet is at Eubanks. Frisco will send out Sign-up Genius on 12/6 and we will distribute.  We will provide 
food each day for the athletes and Bob to coordinate.  
 

- Districts is Jan 24, regions is Feb 7 and 8  
 

- Meet tomorrow 12/4 – still need timers and reminders went out on SportsYou 
 

 
President’s report 
- Chipotle Fundraiser -  we received a check for $453.00 

 
- TISCA – we spent just under $1500 on hospitality. We will get a check for approx. .$ 3800. This is in line with 

what was originally budgeted.  
 
- Craft Pies Fundraiser -Has been shared on social and SportsYou.This is an all-day event.  Bob to ask Holly to add 

to FMHS newsletter.  
 

- Website Update – our meet schedules aren’t on Rank One. Bob will email Holly about getting this fixed.  
 

- Team Dinner – will be held at Bari’s in Flower Mound on Saturday 1/11 at 6pm 
 

- Senior Night – Dec 18th Kayde Weiland and the committee are working on it.  Banners are being printed.  The 
reception will be in the WAC classroom after the meet.  
 

- Banquet – Sara Harshburger has sent Bob the contract. Will be held at Cowboy Country Club in Grapevine. The 
room can hold up to 120 – last year we had approx. 96.  Will be held on March 23rd, from 6-9 pm. Bob to review 
the contract and sign.  



 

 

 

- Tax Forms – Bob contacted Melanie Swift Guinn who has done the taxes in previous years. The charge to 
prepare and file them is  $448 (this includes the  2 years that we need to file.) Bob will work with her on getting 
them filed.  

 
Treasurer’s report 
- 2024 – 2025 Budget Presentation – Bob handed out the 2024 – 2025 Budget and reviewed the latest income 

and expenses.  The number of athletes with unpaid dues improved over last year.  All income and expenses are 
in line with the original budget.  
 

Secretary’s report 
 

- SportsYou – Karen will send a reminder for the Craft Pies fundraiser on 12/8 and will include that it is an all-day 
event.   Will send one for team dinner last week of school before break –December  18th.  Karen will coordinate 
with Jenny and once the contract is signed for the banquet, a save the date will be posted with a sign-up genius 
to get a head count.  
 

Dive Report 
– Coach McGuire – next week is LISD invite – she may have to pay officials and if so, will ask all 4 schools to chip 

in.  She will need to pay 2 officials for Regions.  
 

– She suggested for the Kyle Tilley Memorial meet, we emphasize Kyle Tilley and who he was and why we have 
the memorial meet.  She mentioned bracelets that were done one year.   
 

Member-at-Large report – Jenny could not attend but sent an update that she has the meet posts and craft pies 
post on social media 
 

 
Next meeting is January  7th at 6:15pm  
  
Meeting adjourned at 7:02  PM 
 
 


